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Tuesday, December 12, 2006 

Dr. Jane Summerson 

EIS Document Manager 

Regulatory Authority Office 

Office of Civilian Radioactive Waste Management 

U.S. Department of Energy 

1551 Hilshire Drive, M/S: 010 

Las Vegas, NV 89134 

RE: Supplemental Yucca Mountain EIS scoping comments (Notice of Intent, 71 FR 
60490) 



Dear Dr. Summerson: 

The FR Notice described fundamental changes from the plan described in the 
EIS. As such NEPA requires that a new EIS be generated rather than a 
supplement to the original EIS. The previous EIS was not based upon a close 
packing of canisters which creates a very hot repository that has not been 
thoroughly studied. The proposal to stage an "aging facility" at the Yucca 
Mountain entrance is likely in violation of the law. The DOE should explain 
why these, previously considered proposals, were rejected during the previous 
EIS study and why they are being resurrected now. If there had been greater 
transparency during all aspects of the creation of this notice then much time, 
effort and money could have been saved. Such drastic changes in the Yucca 
Mountain plan may be signs of a project in its death throws. If OCRWM truly 
understands the spirit and intent of NEPA it will stick to the original plan, 
will create an entirely new EIS, or will adopt the no-action alternative and 
begin a remediation process. 

Sincerely, 

Vernon Brechin 
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-->I choose the no action alternative as the whole project is unsafe. 
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